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The Japan-Korea undersea tunnel is the first link of the International Highway project that True Parents 
first proposed at the tenth ICUS in Seoul in 1981. True Parents hoped to connect all nations, whether rich 
or poor, through this highway and make possible the distribution of material blessings to all corners of the 
world. 
 
To earnestly bolster those efforts and achieve this dream, True Mother paid a visit to the underground 
tunnel site in Karatsu, Kyushu, Japan this November 14, 2016. She first toured the office and listened to 
presentations given by personnel of the site. Following the presentations, she then went outside, cut off 
the prepared tape, gave her benediction prayer and then went on a tour of the tunnel. The tunnel is 600 
meters deep and True Mother was able to ride all the way down. Sun Jin Moon, international president of 
FFWPU, Park In Sub, international vice-present of FFWPU, and Yeon Ah Moon, international president 
of WFWP accompanied True Mother in this visit. 
 
Ever since True Father’s Seonghwa, True Mother’s work has been solely focused on achieving God and 
True Father’s dreams. Let us all join in heart and devotion so that the day will come when God and True 
Father will see their dream come true. 
 

 


